



























    
September 2020 Billing Newsletter
[image: MCj03579930000[1]] 
Pool News The pool will remain open beyond Labor Day! It is anticipated that if the weather remains good and reservations continue to be made, the pool will stay open. The full reservation schedule will be available thru September 13th. Once school is back in session, the schedule will be limited to afternoon and evening hours unless there is a high demand, then extended hours will be considered if requests are made. Find the current schedule at rollinghillsglencairn.com then call or text to 360-675-2001 to book. (Children under 13 require an adult present).  Adult Swim can serve up to 4 adults from different households.

[image: MCj01376150000[1]]For Beach vehicle access, return the enclosed application to the office promptly. Your key card & parking pass will be included with a future billing, prior to installation of the lock. If you are a renters, you will be required to receive your keycards from your property manager. Be aware, you will need a key card for both entry and exit. Foot traffic will remain unrestricted. 

[bookmark: _GoBack][image: Matt Munday]This is the last month for summer water rates. Your water allotment for June through September is 1500 cubic ft. (11,220 gallons). Your allotment for October through May is 1000 cubic ft. with additional usage is on a graduated scale. You can check how much water you’ve used in the month by subtracting the “PRESENT READING” number on the front of this bill from the current reading on your water meter.  Water meters are typically read at the end of each month. 

 [image: Related Cliparts:]Burn ban in effect—Island County’s is in a Type 1 outdoor burn ban. Burn ban information and burning regulations are posted at www.islandcountywa.gov.  No natural debris may be burned. Recreational or cooking fires up to 3 feet wide in approved fire pits using charcoal, seasoned firewood or propane are allowed.   Remember that burning garbage isn’t allowed at any time.  Smoke and ash that unreasonably impacts your neighbors is prohibited. 

[image: j0371082[1]]Who has the right of way at one of the many uncontrolled intersections in our community?  If there is no stop sign, yield sign, or traffic signal, drivers must yield to vehicles in the intersection and to those approaching from the right. A driver should never insist on the right of way nor attempt to force their way into traffic. 
[image: https://www.millersville.edu/hr/ehs/img/EmergencyPreparedness.jpg]
 September is Disaster Preparedness Month. This year’s theme is: “Disasters don’t wait. Make your plan today.” Do you know how to use your fire extinguisher? Is it still charged? Are your smoke detectors working? Do you know where and how to shut off your utilities? Can you do basic first aid and CPR? Is your disaster kit stocked with food, water and other necessities for a several days?  Both the CDC and Red Cross have emergency kit checklists and other information on their websites.

[image: th?id=HN]The next Board of Trustees meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, September 8, 2020 at 7pm and will be held virtually via ZOOM.  Email rollinghills@oakharbor.net for the link to join in. In person meetings will be held when restrictions are released.  
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